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Bill 59-21 – Public Safety – Traffic – Vehicles on 
Public Sidewalks 

 
PURPOSE STATEMENT.  The purpose of this NOTICE is to inform 
interested or affected parties of the passage of the above 
referenced Bill on July 19, 2021, which is effective 45 days after 
voted into law.  
 
Subsection 21-1103(a) of the Transportation Article of the State 
Code prohibits driving any vehicle on a sidewalk or in a sidewalk 
area other than a driveway. However, subsection (b) of that 
section provides that a bicycle, play vehicle, or unicycle may be 
ridden on a sidewalk or in a sidewalk area if allowed by local 
ordinance.  
 
County Council voted unanimously to approve the Bill to provide 
the local ordinance specified in State Code, which legalizes the 
use of bicycles, play vehicles, and unicycles on public sidewalks 
and public sidewalk areas in Anne Arundel County, unless 
otherwise posted.  
 
The Bill states that riders have all rights and duties of 
pedestrians in the same circumstances, requires riders to yield 
the right-of-way to pedestrians, to obey all State and County 
rules of the road, and to ride at reasonable speeds and to not 
otherwise create a hazard. 
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